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From Travis 

I planted a couple of grapevines in my yard a few years ago (I reckoned as a preacher ought 

to have one). My gardening bible (Garden Primer by Barbara Damrosch) suggested I plant 

the vines between two poles fi"een feet apart. On the poles, I placed two wires 

perpendicular to the ground so I could train the vines on. Now here is why I am men&oning 

this: the wires were a(ached to the poles with eye screws. The idea is that once the wires 

sag, I can &ghten the eye screws and thus &ghten the wires.  
 

We are now into week 12 of suspended in-person worship service, and if we are not 

careful, I can see the wire will start to sag. Right now, there is sagging. We con&nue to have 

over 200 households reading the Judson Connec&ons emails; we con&nue to gain new likes 

via Facebook (over 350 now). We con&nue to have more people watching our Sunday 

services online than we had a(ending in-person worship on Sunday mornings. People are 

a(ending Adult Educa&on, commi(ee mee&ngs, and informal check-ins via zoom, over 100 

people voted for the roof repair/solar panels (over 100 people!), and financial giving is 

consistent. Two members joined the church, and we have raised over $11,000 for the 

Judson Fund. But a"er 12 weeks we are all experiencing “zoom fa&gue,” we all want to see 

one another, we want to hug someone, and just be present with each other.  
 

I wish I could say in just a li(le while we’ll be back to normal. But you and I know that will 

not be the case. I do not know when we will start the process of holding in-person worship 

services. When we do, it will be a slow process; we will start with small groups and slowly 

expand.   
 

We will keep the wire taut by doing a few things differently and lots of things the same. 

Call someone new this week. Pick someone in the directory and send a postcard. Record 

yourself saying hello and send it to me so I can include it during our Sunday worship 

services. Join the Judson summer reads online book group, first book The Universal Christ 

by Richard Rohr. Invite a few people to join you for a zoom happy hour with no agenda 

other than to say hello, I miss you, and it is good to see you.  
 

We will make it through this &me together. We will con&nue to reach out to others; we will 

con&nue to lean in with curiosity; we will con&nue our holy work of loving God, our 

neighbor, crea&on, and ourselves. Light a candle, say a prayer, take a deep breath, and 

know for certain God loves you, Judson Church loves you, and I love you.   
 

 

Peace, Travis 
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OFFICERS AND COMMITTEE CHAIRS FOR 2019-2020 

EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE  

Moderator  Brad Joern  

Vice Moderator  Laura O’Halloran  

Secretary  Karla McGray  

Treasurer  Bill Forsyth 

FAITH & SPIRIT CLUSTER  

Chris&an Educa&on  Kris&ne Revak  

    Adult Educa&on  Cindy Clague, Pam Joern, D’Ann Lesch, Aus&n Mason, Leslie Rapp, Lian Partlow* 

Congrega&onal Care  Luise Forseth  

    Hospitality Team Leaders Barb Balcom, Sandi Knoche, Polly Schrom, Kathy Urbaniak* 

Missions  Jackie Thureson 

Worship  Polly Schrom  

ADMIN & SUPPORT CLUSTER  

Building Use/Communica&ons  Steve Hirsch 

Finance  Bill Forsyth  

Personnel  Tom Zaremba  

Property  Larry Jacobson  

VISION & COVENANT CLUSTER  

Membership/Leadership/Stewardship  Beth Waterhouse  

Planning & Policy   

OTHER GROUPS  

Judson Historian  Tom Balcom  

Judson Preschool Board  Sandy ChaPield, Monica Lewis, Susan Mason, Polly Schrom*  

Formerly Known as KniQng Group  Sandy ChaPield 

Loaves & Fishes  Gretchen Williams  

Messenger  Eileen McLaughlin  

Spiritual Voyagers  Ron Co(one  

Starfish Ministry Wayne Urbaniak 

The Gathering  Kathy Urbaniak  

TRUST Reps  Clay Gustafson & Jim ten Bensel  

Ushers  Office Coordinator  
 

The Pastoral Rela&ons commi(ee includes the following people: Joel Frederickson (chair), Greg Lehman, 

Mary Gustafson, Pam Joern, and Karla McGray. Feel free to speak with any of these people to share 

ideas, concerns, or thanks.  

(*Subcommi(ee members are listed alphabe&cally) 
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 M;<=>?@;>A L=@@=> 
Dear Judsonites, 
 

When the Judson Council voted in mid-March to suspend large non-essen&al gatherings in the church, I 

was not sure how we would respond. Would we slowly dri" apart, or would we remain a connected, 

commi(ed community? I am not aware of a set of a(ributes that describe a commi(ed community during 

a quaran&ne, but here are some things that I observe: 
 

• The daily emails from Travis have been a strong point of connec&on for me. They come at the end 

of the day when I am in a mood to reflect on my day. They are sweet, suppor&ve, and recognize 

that these are tough &mes. As I read and listen to them, I think of you. 

• The Sunday morning services create a rich opportunity to join in a weekly ritual that otherwise 

would be missing. Thanks to the regular appearance of Travis, Polly, Carolyn, Jim W., John, Eileen, 

Jim T., and the occasional appearances of many other Judson members, we are being served with a 

meaningful visual, auditory, emo&onal, and spiritual experience. Sunday morning at our house has 

become a sacred &me—Pam and I se(le in on the couch a"er breakfast with our coffee (me) and 

tea (Pam), light a candle, and “go to church,” envisioning that we are all doing the same thing at the 

same &me. We con&nue to look forward to the day when we can again gather at Judson. 

• By any reasonable measurement during this &me, the 2020-2021 stewardship campaign was a huge 

success, raising over $211,000 in pledged giving. Thanks to the MLS commi(ee members for their 

work. And thanks to all who support the ministry of Judson. Whether it is monetarily or some other 

form of a spiritual gi".  

• More than $10,000 has been given to the newly formed Judson Fund, specifically created to 

provide help to Judson members who are experiencing financial issues during this &me. 

• Two people have officially become members of Judson during our suspension! Please welcome 

Beverly Bockus and Margo Wille(. Their decisions to join at this &me give me great hope. 

• The ongoing work of the Congrega&onal Care Commi(ee has been a source of love and comfort to 

many among us. Their work o"en goes unno&ced by the majority but is extremely important to 

those in need of support by their faith community. 

• Adult Ed has conducted several Sunday a"ernoon on-line gatherings covering the specific topics of 

gra&tude and humility as well as providing a safe space for expressing our personal response to the 

implica&ons of the epidemic. 

• The Finance Commi(ee and Property Commi(ee con&nue to do their important maintenance work 

so that the church is taken care of physically. 

• Many of you are con&nuing your personal ministry in ways of which I am unaware—connec&ng 

with others in ways that say “you are loved.” Thanks for your consistency. 

• Finally, for the first &me that I am aware of, Judson conducted a mail-in ballot to decide a major 

ini&a&ve. I am speaking, of course, about the project to replace the flat roof over the Judson 

Preschool and to install solar panels on the Judson roof. More details will be furnished in a Judson 

News Flash in the next few days, but we can now report the following: 

 

 Over 60 percent of Judson’s eligible vo�ng members cast a vote. When was the last &me 

we had 60% of our vo&ng members at a business mee&ng? Maybe when we called Travis. 

 The vote was nearly unanimous in favor of replacing the roof and installing solar panels! 

Look for more news about this in the coming weeks and months. 

[con&nued on page 4] 
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Starfish Informa�on—May 2020 

Requesters helped: 8   Total Aid: $3,795.37 

Rental/u&lity assistance: $3,745.37 

Bus/Gas/Cub/Visa cards: $50 
Monthly budget exhausted: May 8, 2020 

Everything is being done by phone, tex&ng and by email.   

There is no person to person contact so no gi" cards given. 

IIJ;>@?K@ UJ<?@= L>;I J;MN= UJ@;OK F;;<AP=QL 
 

On behalf of the staff, board, volunteers, and the people we serve- we 

want to extend a thank you to all of our partners who have helped 

support us over the last few months especially!  Thank you, Judson 

church, for being one of those amazing partners! We are so blessed by 

this community and your response to helping our neighbors experiencing 

food insecurity. Thank you for being in partnership with us. We 

con&nue to work together with you to be a dependable source of food for 

our neighbors. 

Food insecurity will con&nue through the months ahead. Joyce Uptown 

Foodshelf will con&nue to respond with nutri&ous food. Right now, 

monetary dona&ons are s&ll the best way to support us. For every $1.00 

donated, we can purchase $2.20 of food from our food banks. With your 

help, EACH PERSON, who comes to Joyce Uptown Foodshelf, will con&nue to receive food for their 

household. EACH PERSON is served with no ques&ons asked about financial need or status. EACH PERSON is 

treated with respect and dignity. Thank you, Judson!  

 

 [con&nued from page 3] 
 

Given the significant size of the response and our uncertainty about when we can once again gather at 

Judson, we may want to consider using the mail-in ballot approach for reaching decisions on other 

upcoming decisions such as the 2020-2021 Judson officer and commi(ee slate and the 2020-2021 

Judson budget. 
 

So, there is a lot to be thankful for, as well as significant support for believing that Judson remains a strong 

community. But no ma(er how one looks at it, each and every one of you is the key ingredient in making 

all of the above happen. Your hands, your hearts, your gi"s of many kinds, your hopes, and your doubts all 

make Judson work. Thanks to all of you. 

 

Brad Joern 

Judson Moderator 



A Welcoming and Affirming Congrega�on                           Page 5                                                               June 2020 

TRUST P?>SAP NT>ASKU LTK<>?SA=> 
 

If we were able to meet at church on Sundays, imagine me going up to the lectern and making this 

announcement: 

 

Good Morning, I'm Clay Gustafson, one of Judson's TRUST representa&ves. On June 6th, TRUST will be 

having a fundraiser for TRUST Parish Nursing in conjunc&on with the Walker 5k walk/run. TRUST uses that 

event to allow race par&cipants to also collect dona&ons for TRUST Parish Nursing. Ann Dunagan, the 

TRUST Parish Nurse, works primarily with TRUST's smaller congrega&ons to provide support to 

congrega&onal care commi(ees. She sets up flu shot clinics and  educa&onal programs, visits clients, 

makes phone calls, distributes prayer shawls, loan medical equipment. And be a general resource for 

people facing life changes as they or their parents grow older. TRUST Parish Nursing is an excellent 

example of TRUST providing daily needed support to seniors in our community. You know that TRUST is a 

visible, tangible example of our outreach dollars doing important work for our friends and neighbors. Last 

year, this wonderful, suppor&ve congrega&on gave $200 a"er I made a single plea on a Sunday morning. 

Wouldn't it be amazing if we could exceed that amount this year? 
 

Here's my addendum to that plea in light of the coronavirus pandemic, social distancing, and the Walker 5k 

being canceled and going virtual this year: 

 

 

For all who donate to support TRUST Parish Nursing, I will hand-deliver by bike a personal thank you on 

behalf of TRUST. I can guarantee you that the distance covered will be well over 5k. Of course, my delivery 

range does have limits, but &me is on my side, and I'm geQng a new seat for my bike, which will give me 

(and my bu() much more endurance. Dona&ons can be sent to Judson; write TRUST Parish Nursing on the 

memo line of your check. Please email me with any ques&ons: cclaygus913@gmail.com 
 

As always, thank you, Judson, for your support of TRUST and all the vital services it provides in south 

Minneapolis! 

 

RAISE MONEY FOR TRUST PARISH NURSING!  

S\]^_` ab] S`c^b]d 

Se\f]_eg, Jfc` 6 ec_ ^\’d h^]\fei! 
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O<<A ?K< EK<A 

Please follow the Judson Channel on Vimeo  (ctrl-click) so you can receive the latest worship services.  

-Please like Judson Church on Facebook. (ctrl-click)   

-And please forward this sign up link  (ctrl-click) to your friends and encourage them to sign up for our daily 

emails.  

 

JT<A;K EI=>U=KNM FTK<  

You have given generously to the Judson Emergency Fund, we have collected over $10,000 in dona&ons. If 

you are experiencing financial hardship due to COVID-19, do not hesitate to email or call me with a request.  

 

P>?M=> R=WT=A@A 

If you have any updates for the Tree of Life (the Judson Prayer List), either send them to me at 

(gtnorvell@judsonchurch.org) or send them to Eileen at (info@judsonchurch.org).  

 

DS>=N@;>M R=WT=A@A 

If you need an updated copy of the Judson Directory, please let Eileen know at (info@judsonchurch.org). 

You can request a hard copy or a PDF copy sent to you by email. 

 

OLLSN= TJ<?@= 

I will start work 1/2 days a few days a week at the church office. I will also con&nue to do other work for the 

church at home. Please feel free to contact me at the office, and if I am not available, please, leave a 

voicemail or send an email to (info@judsonchurch.org). There are s&ll bills to pay, payroll to process, 

reports to send out, checks to deposit, the messenger and tree of life to send out, among other things. 

Plenty to keep one out of trouble. Eileen 

TRUST UPDATE 

 
At TRUST, we are s&ll providing Meals on Wheels, Chore services, Parish Nursing, Grocery Transporta&on, 

Loaves and Fishes, and TRUST Youth (via zoom). Trusty Salers Estate Sales, TRUST Builders,  the Gathering, 

and Grief support groups are on hiatus. So, we are s&ll spending money and having less come in. 30% of 

each estate sale is gone for now. We canceled the Caritas concert. So now you have a chance to give to our 

regularly scheduled Walker 5K/10K Stride for Seniors. Each year, Walker holds the race at Lake Harriet, and 

TRUST piggybacks onto it by having walkers gather sponsorships for Parish Nursing. This year, they have 

gone virtual. So, we are too!   

Try it and see.  We can con&nue to do good together. 

 

 

Nancy Biele 

Interim Execu&ve Director 

9 Rus&c Lodge Ave W, Minneapolis, MN  55419 

(612) 827-6159 | www.trus�nc.org 
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Thank you to the Garden team that showed up this week to clean up the Judson Gardens: Clay Gustafson, Diane 

Kolodziej, Fran Hirsch, Jackie Thureson, the Balcom‘s, and the Jacobson‘s. 

 

A�� ��� F��� I��� ���? 

Dry and canned goods are available for those needing food at our Free Li(le 

Library just outside the playground at Judson Church, 41st and Harriet. 
 

 

The first three pictures are our cactus, our oleanders, and our Palo Verde tree 

blooming in our backyard.  The last picture is our prickly pear 

blooming in our front yard. The other cactus are from 

houses we pass on our walks. 

Wayne and Kathy Urbaniak 
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